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Dear Na�onal Representa�ves

With deep regret and sorrow we are forced to witness the development of the Russian army invasion of Ukraine. Recalling the values
of the discipline of our federa�on although related to ancient weapons finally aim to promote personal development and peace and
prosperity among all peoples, we condemn the ac�ons which we deem a viola�on of law and moral principles of humanity. The EKF
board has discussed the immediate reac�on, the steps and stance to be taken and makes the following statement.

Sincerely yours
Gérald Zimmermann
EKF President

Statement from the board of the European Kyudo Federa�on (EKF)
Shocked and horrified by the ongoing a�ack on Ukraine and its people, the European Kyudo Federa�on condemns the violence and
military force and urges the governments and leaders to restore peace.
As kyudo events and kyudo itself promote peace and solidarity worldwide - the Interna�onal Kyudo Federa�on was established under
the mo�o “The way of the bow unites us in the spirit of true peace and harmony” -  the European Kyudo Federa�on considers that
those kyudojin who par�cipate in European events are promo�ng peace, harmony and solidarity. On this basis, the decision to
sanc�on all Russian kyudojin - regardless of the different opinions many have expressed - is not considered to be jus�fied. On the
contrary, such a decision would only add to the escala�on.
Although Kyudo is not an Olympic discipline, the European Kyudo Federa�on deems the measures in line with the Olympic charter
and the Olympic standard procedures contain an appropriate reac�on. Therefore, Russian kyudojin will have the opportunity to
par�cipate in EKF events only under the EKF  (and not under their na�onal body). However, for the �me being, the EKF board will
temporarily refrain from organizing and promo�ng Kyudo events on Russian soil. The EKF board proposes to suspend IPO “Kyudo
Federa�on” as a na�onal body for kyudo in Russia for the dura�on of the conflict.

The EKF members are bound to follow the EKF cons�tu�on. Thus, the decision on the suspension of IPO "Kyudo Federa�on" will
finally need to be supported by the majority of the EKF members. 

We encourage all kyudojin and the world of sport, from sport clubs to top leaders, to con�nue the promo�on of peaceful, democra�c
socie�es to pursue a dialogue with their kyudo friends worldwide, strengthen their moral principles under rei and to promote the
mo�o “The way of the bow unites us in the spirit of true peace and harmony”.
EKF Board                                                                                                          EKF Shidoiinkai
Gérald Zimmermann, President                                                                Tryggvi Sigurdsson, Chairman
Régine Graduel,  Vice-President                                                               Ray Dolphin, EKF Taikai Coordinator
Diethard Leopold, Treasurer                     
Ringa Baltrusaite, Secretary General

Kyudo: Statement from the board of the European Kyudo Federation

1 of 1 2022-03-16 12:52


